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HSC Energy Audit 
On Tuesday, January 11, Gundersen Lutheran is coordinating an energy audit of the HSC.  There will be 
four separate teams touring and reviewing various aspects of the building (HVAC, steam, air, lights, etc.).  
Please be aware that several people will be walking the halls and entering various locations as they work 
through the audit. 
 
Recycling Rechargeable Batteries and Cell Phones 
A recycling box has been placed in the 4th floor mail room to recycle rechargeable batteries (laptop, cell 
phone, etc).  Please place old rechargeable batteries in this container vs. a regular trash basket.  Please 
note that alkaline batteries may be thrown in the regular trash and are not recyclable.  Thanks to Steve 
Cash (Gundersen Lutheran Research) for coordinating this effort! 
  
AED 
Thanks to Western, Gundersen Lutheran and UW-L for collaboratively sharing the cost to purchase an 
AED for the HSC.  The AED has been ordered and will be installed on the first floor near the dental clinic 
in the near future.  This AED will then be accessible for public use, if the need should arise. 
 
Courtesy Phone 
The pay phones have been removed from the HSC.  A courtesy phone will be placed in the same 
location as the pay phone that was located on the 1st floor (near the stairs).  People will be able to make 
local calls from the courtesy phone. 
 

IT/AV Team 
 
2012 and 2019 Room Upgrades 
Before spring semester classes start, rooms 2012 and 2019 will be upgraded with the same equipment 
as the previous rooms. 
 

Safety Team 
 
HSC Safety Plan 
The plan is in final editing stages and will be sent to the HSC occupants for final review mid-January.  
Thanks to Simon Shelley (Gundersen Lutheran) for volunteering to take on the role of the HSC Safety 
Officer.  Thanks to Steve Cash (GL), Thomas Greiner (UW-L), Jean Petri (Western) and Catherine 
Kolkmeier for serving on an ad-hoc committee to review the draft written by Steve Callister (GL). 
 

Operations Team 
No meeting in December  
 

Academic Team 

No meeting in December 


